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Time Restricted Parking   

FAQ 

As construction of the Goulburn Hospital and Health Service Redevelopment starts to ramp up, it 

has been proposed by Council to make a few changes to on-street parking to ensure the  

safety of hospital patients, visitors, staff and nearby residents, as well as minimise disruptions .  

 

1.  What are the parking changes being proposed? 

 During construction of the new four story Clinical Services Building, we anticipate an increase in the 

number of people wanting to park in and around the hospital. To ensure the safety of hospital patients, 

visitors, staff and nearby residents, and ensure residents can park close to home, time restricted  

parking on specific streets is being proposed. 

 

2.  If I am a resident on a time restricted street, will I be fined for parking at the 

 front of my house? 

 No. Before the proposed parking changes are in place, exemption passes will be issued to residents by 

Council. Exemption passes will operate as follows: 

 One resident vehicle sticker; 

 One resident visitor pass (to be placed on the dashboard of a visitor’s vehicle). 

 Please note: if a resident requires more than one resident vehicle to be parked on the street, a separate 

 request can be made to Council. 

 

3.  If I am a staff member or volunteer at the hospital or high school, where can 

 I park?  

 Staff and volunteers of the hospital or high school will need to park in areas without time restrictions, 

such as Clifford Street or Goldsmith Street, in front of the high school.  

  

4.  Where will construction workers park? 

 There will be a dedicated parking area for construction workers on the corner of Mount Street and  

Fitzroy Street.  
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If you have any questions or concerns, 

please phone 02 4823 4444 or contact 

the redevelopment team at  

SNSWLHD-GoulburnHospital-

Redevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au. 

 

5. If I am attending the hospital or school, and for reasons outside of my  

control result in a fine, can I ask for a waiver?  

 Council parking officers will be responsible for administering parking infringements. For extenuating  

circumstances, members of the public may request an infringement notice be waived.  

 

6.  What does the ‘Permit Only Zone’ on Show Street mean?  

 Parking in this area or zone allows vehicles with a resident permit only. Residents will be issued with 

exemption passes as stated in Question 2. 

 

7.  If I live on a street that has no time restrictions, how will parking be man

 aged?  

 Parking in a street that has no time restrictions will continue to operate as it currently does.  

 

8.  Who do I contact if I have a question? 

 If you have any questions or concerns please contact Goulburn Mulwaree Council on (02) 4823 4444 or 

email the Goulburn Hospital and Health Service Redevelopment team at SNSWLHD-GoulburnHospital-

Redevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au. 

 


